Sen. Cory Gardner 354 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

April 17, 2020

Dear Senator Gardner:

We, the undersigned, represent a wide cross section of your constituents in Colorado, including faith groups, NGOs, community and business leaders, academics, students, and the Korean American community. We write to express our deep disappointment in your March 31 letter to Secretaries Michael Pompeo and Steven Mnuchin, urging the Trump administration to "step up enforcement of U.S. and United Nations (U.N.) sanctions on the North Korean government."

Your urgent appeal to reinvigorate sanctions against North Korea during a global health emergency is cruel and inhumane. While we struggle to prevent the spread of the coronavirus here at home, many of us fear for our relatives in the region, including long-divided family members in North Korea. There have been nearly 100,000 confirmed cases of COVID-19 in China and South Korea combined. By proximity, North Korea is extremely vulnerable to an outbreak due to its severely crippled health care system as a result of the U.S.-led global sanctions regime.

Despite your note to ensure that humanitarian aid can reach the North Korean people, we know that, in practice, life-saving humanitarian assistance is often not able to reach those who need it most in a timely manner because international financial institutions refuse to facilitate the transfer of funds needed to cover medical and operating expenses. This is a <u>direct result</u> of the increasingly harsh sanctions that you seek to tighten.

Insisting on maximizing pressure against North Korea only ensures that millions of people remain critically vulnerable to a global pandemic. We implore you to heed the words of the UN High Commissioner for Human Rights, Michelle Bachelet, who <u>called</u> for an easing of sanctions against countries like North Korea:

"The majority of these states have frail or weak health systems. Progress in upholding human rights is essential to improve those systems – but obstacles to the import of vital medical supplies, including over-compliance with sanctions by banks, will create long-lasting harm to vulnerable communities. The populations in these countries are in no way responsible for the policies being targeted by sanctions, and to varying degrees have already been living in a precarious situation for prolonged periods."

Right now, we need leadership that fosters international cooperation and peace rather than further entrenching division and conflict. We urge you to use your platform to

advance diplomacy and engagement with North Korea. Our collective health, security, and humanity depend on it.

Sincerely,

Emily Williams, Korea Peace Now, Denver, CO

Maria Rapisarda, Graduate Student, Denver, CO

Amber Hunt, Denver, CO

Nicklaus Cole Nusbeitel, Denver, CO

Sungyun Lim, University of Colorado Boulder, Boulder, CO

Marie Elizabeth Berry, Professor, University of Denver, Denver, CO

Marianna Kosharovsky, Golden, CO

Shannon Payne, Denver, CO

Brendan Mapes, Researcher, Denver, CO

Alexandra Haas, Denver, CO

Daniel Rinner, Denver, CO

David Miller, Denver, CO

Rebecca Galemba, University of Denver, Denver, CO

Michael Fowler, Professor Emeritus, Greenwood Village, CO

Chayoung Ahn, Centennial, CO

Thomas Seol, Centennial, CO

Ashten Scheller, Denver, CO

Deidra Smith, Loveland, CO

Dana Sanchez, Pine, CO

David Gurarie, Doctor, Boulder, CO

Valentina Gurarie, Boulder, CO

Lynette Rynders, Special Education Teacher, Bennett School District, Strasburg, CO

Maria Gorokhova, Boulder, CO

Lynn Karr, Retired, Berthoud, CO

Tim Keenan, Denver, CO

Paul Schutt, Breckenridge, CO

Dana Sanchez, Pine, CO

Carole Chowen, Grand Junction, CO

Joan Glasser, Boulder CO

Albert Chong, University of Colorado, Boulder CO

Mary Sprunger-Froese, Colorado Springs CO

Arthur J. Altree, Durango, CO

Lawrence Crowley, Louisville, CO

Leslie Singer Lomas, Boulder, CO

Sondra Hardgrave, Loveland, CO

Aaron Hudson, Westminster, CO

Donna Bonetti, Boulder, CO

Margaret Hotze, United Methodist Church, Fort Collins, CO

Hon. Tiffany A. Snyder, Retired Ward, CO Mayor, Boulder, CO

Ellie Young, United Methodist Women, Grand Junction CO

Hal B. Rager, Unemployed due to COVID-19, Arvada, CO

Nick Wilde, Castle Rock, CO

Eunsang Lee, Denver, CO

Carol Hollomon, Retired, Denver, CO

Ashlyn Jeong, Aurora, CO

Kady Martin, Arvada CO

Don Thompson, Retired, Alamosa, CO

Judy Stege, Milliken, CO

Phillip Davis, Denver University, Denver, CO

Kathryn M. Christian, Grand Junction, CO

Edward Kook, National Unification Advisory Council Denver Chapter, Colorado springs, CO

Dr. Samuel C. Riccillo, Pueblo, Colorado

Yeo Jun Kim, National Unification Advisory Council Denver Chapter, Lone Tree, CO

Tracy C Andersen, Minturn, CO

James A. Clark Jr., Colorado Springs, CO

Alan Gilbert, Distinguished University Professor, Korbel School of International

Studies, University of Denver, Denver, CO

Mary Ann Watson, Longmont, CO

Jesus Enriquez, Denver, CO

Grace Yang, Aurora, CO

Caleb Jung, Aurora, CO

Dorothy Ogle, Former United Methodist Missionary to Korea, Lafayette, CO

George Ogle, Former United Methodist Missionary to Korea, Lafayette, CO

Fran Aguirre, National Education Association, Colorado Education Association, Denver

Classroom Teachers Association, Denver, CO

Katherine Dines, Songwriter, Performing and Teaching Artist, Denver, CO

Arlee McLeod, Production Assistant, Boulder, CO

Tanner Fox, Dillon, CO

Faith M. McKenna, University of Denver, Denver, CO

Marylou Barrios, University of Denver, Denver, CO

Rosa Gutierrez, University of Denver, Denver, CO

Melia Golin, Boulder, CO

Kirby Anstead, Boulder, CO

Sienna Rahe, Salida, CO

Ryan Haines, Denver, CO

Anna Rae, Boulder CO

Mark Canganelli, Lakewood, CO

Francisco Partida, Lone Tree, CO

Colin Johnson, Denver CO